
September 19, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:05 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox; Alison Till and Jan Blosser were unable to attend.  No other BBP homeowners were present.
6:06 PM.  Review and approval of July 2011 BOD minutes.

The “track changes” copy of the July BOD minutes in the meeting package was examined. Jim’s changes were OK with everyone; John will accept changes and send them out.  Jerry made a motion, John seconded, to accept the updated minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.
6:07 PM.  Management Report.

Kim stated that TPS personnel would not be involved with sorting through past BOD documentation unless their time was paid for.  She reconfirmed that TPS would not charge for document storage.  John said he still intended on going through the past documentation sometime toward the end of the year.
6:10 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim noted that there were still a few hanging real estate signs and asked Kim to take it for action.

Jim reported that the East Beach (EB) 5K Run was still scheduled for Saturday 10/1/2011 at 0900.  He had contacted the EB Co. about altering the route given that BBP access was blocked the last time they held a run like this but he had yet to get a response.  When Jim met with the Norfolk police regarding Neighborhood Watch he brought up the 5K run and the police had told the EB Co. to coordinate with both BBP and BP, which has not happened.  The police said they would be directing traffic at Pleasant Avenue and 30th Bay and would be sure to allow BBP residents in and out but they would need to exit via 29th Bay as the rest of Pleasant Avenue would be in use for the Run.  John suggested that getting information like this out to the BBP community would be a good use of the “blind copy” email distribution process.

The meeting with the police on 9/17/2011 on Neighborhood Watch was because the City is attempting to rejuvenate the program.  Jim passed out a draft notice on the program that he recommended including in the package to be sent out for the BBP HOA annual meeting.
Jim also mentioned recent homeowner interest in a BBP Community Directory and handed out a second draft notice on the subject to also be included in the annual meeting package.

6:22 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Jim asked what the 2011 annual per lot assessment was because he was somewhat puzzled by the seemingly odd amount listed under Income for “annual fees”.  Kim said the fee was $120 per lot and Kim suggested that the additional difference was likely due to late fees that had been collected.

6:28 PM.  ARB Report.
Kim reported that the builder of 9621 BP had submitted information on the roof change (from metal to shingles) and that she would add it to the initial ARB package that he had submitted.

6:31 PM.  Old Business.

Construction Guidelines – The “Final” copy of the Guidelines that Jim created by accepting all of the changes from Jan, John and himself was discussed briefly.  Jim recommended and those present agreed that Jan and the rest of the BOD should have one last review of them before declaring the update effort complete.  Jim will resend his 8/21/11 email distribution of the updated Guidelines and request BOD concurrence by email response.

Status of easement and encroachment agreements – Jim reported that the City Attorney told him that he was in the final stages of getting them through the City review process and that Jim expected to receive the output within the next week or two.

Annual meeting preparations – Jim recommended that the agenda be kept simple: Approve the 2010 annual meeting minutes, Recap the past year (wall, ARB, etc.), Status and history of 29th and 30th Bay, and finally the vote for 2012 BOD members.  While TPS was tallying the votes, the homeowners open forum could be conducted.
Kim said that TPS had received delivery confirmations for the wall letters from all but two of the affected property owners.  She was going to check with the Post Office on the remaining two seeing as the letters were sent by certified mail.

2012 budget - Alison was not present at the meeting but the BOD members present reviewed the draft 2012 budget that she had submitted.  There were numerous comments made regarding formatting, including the per lot assessment, deleting zero items, etc. that will be incorporated in the final version to be presented at the annual meeting.

6:55 PM.  New Business.

Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be October 17th at the Commonwealth Bank.  The agenda for the annual meeting will be discussed and the proposed contents of the annual meeting package may be reviewed.
Jerry brought up the possibility of planting some additional evergreen bushes on the North side of the BBP entrance.  He pointed out that that portion of the stucco wall is on private property and maintenance of it could eventually be less esthetically pleasing than the section on the South side that is on City property.  The proposed additional evergreens would grow and shield the stucco wall.

Kim inquired if any of the BOD members were interested in meeting with the gentleman from the first company that will be providing her an estimate for repair and maintenance of the wall on the South side of the entrance.  Jim said he was a maybe and Jerry offered that he could meet him if it was in the afternoon, Kim offered to check with him and get back to Jim and Jerry

Jerry also raised the issue of the invasive plant life that had taken over much of the sand dunes in Sandbridge and wondered if it was the same thing that was growing on the BBP beach public access walkway.  Jim replied that he had talked to the City maintenance representative and that what is growing on the walkway is some type of pea or bean and not the stuff seen in Sandbridge.
7:08 PM Executive Session.
Jim moved and Jerry seconded to shift to the Executive Session.  
The issues with 9621 BP, 9571 BP and 9621 DR were discussed.  Jim provided a draft non-compliance letter from the BBP HOA that he suggested be sent to those homeowners.  All agreed to review it and provide Jim any recommended changes.
At 7:37 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jim and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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